
BIRMINGHAM TOWNSHIP, CHESTER COUNTY
RECREATION, PARKS AND OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE (RPOS)

October 17, 2022

Chairman Chuck Feld called the meeting of RPOS to order at 7:01 PM in the Birmingham
Township Building. A quorum was declared.

The following were in attendance:
Chuck Feld Chairman, RPOS Committee
Brian Bonkoski Vice-Chairman, RPOS Committee
Kathleen Brecker Member, RPOS Committee
Doreen O’Neill Member, RPOS Committee
Melissa Urbany Secretary, RPOS Committee

The following were not in attendance:
Bob Socash Member, RPOS Committee
Dan Hill Member, Board of Supervisors

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Mr. Bonkoski motioned to approve the September RPOS minutes. Ms. Brecker seconded; all in
favor.

Review Bills
There were no bills to review at tonight’s meeting.

Budget
While discussing the 2023 budget, the group agreed it would be a good idea to raise the amount
allocated for the following items: Birmingham Hill tree maintenance, purchasing new flags,
parking lot maintenance, and rail replacements for Sandy Hollow. Mr. Feld is waiting to receive
the final numbers.

If there is anything left in this year’s budget, the group plans to use it to purchase extra rails.

Birmingham Hill Update

Motorized Vehicles Prohibited Signs



Mr. Feld was able to install signs at both Birmingham Hill and Sandy Hollow. The signs are large
and bold so they should not be easily missed.

Sandy Hollow Update

Reenactment
Overall, the Reenactment was a big success. Sponsorships and donations were extremely
generous.

Hollow
Chief Nelling arranged for an engineer to inspect the hollow on the Birmingham Hill side of the
trail as there has been a problem in the past with ice gathering.

New Business
There was no new business at tonight’s meeting.

The majority of RPOS members cannot make the next scheduled meeting on November 21st.
The meeting will be canceled rather than rescheduled.

Mr. Bonkoski motioned to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Brecker seconded; all in favor. With no
further business and with no public comment, the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Melissa Urbany
RPOS Secretary


